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August 19, 2019 

To: Mr Charles Parkinson/Mrs Andrea Dudley-Owen 
President & Vice President of Economic Development 
Sir Charles Frossard House, La Charronerie 
St Peter Port, Guernsey GY I I FH 

Regarding: Proposal to install 5th Generation wireless infrastructure in Guernsey 

Dear Mr Parkinson and Mrs. Dudley-Owen 

I am contacting you at the request of a local resident in Guernsey. I understand that you are 
considering a proposal by the telecommunications industry to install the 5th Generation wireless 
infrastructure there. We highly recommend you carefully consider the scientific evidence 
reporting biological changes and health risks posed to people, plants and animals before taking 
further action. 

Starting in the 1980s, wireless communications networks have been deployed throughout most 
nations in the developed world. Presently, the 5th generation wireless communications 
infrastructure is being deployed. 5G technologies offer faster speed, lower response time and 
greater connectivity for data retrieval and storage. A multitude of additional antennae will have 
to be installed on streetlights and dedicated poles in close proximity to buildings, in order to 
transmit 4G and 5G signals inside those buildings and outside. 6G, bringing new applications for 
artificial intelligence purposes through the Internet of Things - virtual reality, autonomous 
vehicles, etc., is already looming on the horizon. 

The current radiofrequency radiation exposure standards set by international standard-setting 

organizations only protect humans against heating effects and under short term exposure 

conditions. These standards do not offer protection under chronic, long term conditions. Digital 

pulsed-modulated radiofrequency radiation signals in the middle, high, and ultra-high frequency 

ranges used by SG technologies will greatly increase electrosmog conditions, particularly in 

urban areas. There are no exposure standards that provide protection for plants and animals. 

There are three well-documented studies in the scientific literature that show long term exposure 

to radiofrequency radiation can be cancer-causing (Chou et al 1992, NTP 2018, Falcioni et al. 2019). 

Therefore, precaution is strongly advised. 
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